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	PTA Meeting Agenda

Parent Teacher Association • 1150 Garfield Street, Denver, CO 80206 • teller.dpsk12.org
September 18, 2012
We are grateful to be here for the good 

of Teller’s kids and our neighborhood.


· Welcome and Introductions

-
Gretchen Swari
· Thank You!




-
Gretchen Swari
Leslie Hughes for Popsicles in the Park,
Bess Scully, Shelly (don’t know last name), Karen Ryan, and Monique Rugile for school supplies,
Heidi Gartland, Monica Rosenbluth, Emily Hunter, and Cathy Boies for Lemonade Social/Tellerwear sales,
Tracy Coate for organizing registration volunteers,
Vicki Kelley, Rebecca Koenigberg, Heidi Gartland, Sara Cook, Karen Ryan, Dominique Torres, Kimberly Pruitt, Kelly Writer, Cathy Boies, Allison Melun, Monica Rosenbluth, Stephanie Vandenberg, Sandy Parker, Cindy young, Abe Brennan, Diane Blackett, Tavie Maroncelli, Valerie Pulsipher, and Katie Clayman for working the PTA table at registration,
AND finally Anjalika for continuing her work with the Math Olympiad.

· Committee Reports


Fundraising

Simply Giving


-
Bess Scully
Bess Scully announced that she is looking for volunteers to join the Fundraising Committee.  She urged all who could to donate to Teller, especially in light of the cuts that needed to be made by the CSC due to a budgetary shortfall for the school year.  She noted that not all Teller families can afford to give money, but if they could offer their time to the school, it would be greatly appreciated.  Bess urged all to vote Yes for 3A and 3B which will be on the upcoming ballot.  Both will provide funding for education.  An easy way to donate to Teller is to join Simply Giving.  This can be done on-line.  

Only 50 or 60 families are currently participating in Simply Giving.  It is the backbone of our fundraising efforts.  Leslie Hughes suggested that perhaps an e-mail be sent out with statistical information – how much is needed in donations per Teller student in order to cover the $64,000 shortfall.  According to her calculations, a donation of $410 per student would cover the shortfall.  She urged the community to donate now.  Perhaps an e-mail blast should be sent in order to get the message out to all parents.  Parents should discuss the need for increased donations to Teller on the playground.  Aimee Giese noted that there has not been a growth in fundraising as the student population of Teller has grown.  She pointed out that Taste for Teller and Tellerpalooza combined raise a total of $30,000 for the school.  They, too, are important fundraisers and help create a sense of community.

One parent commented that communications were not going out to all.  This is his second year at Teller yet he had not heard of Simply Giving.  He asked that we make sure that messages are sent out to all families.  Perhaps include Simply Giving information in the Thursday folder.  This is a marketing issue and we need to get info out to all families somehow.  (Parents can sign up for the Teller Yahoo group in order to receive e-mail communications.)  Another parent suggested a classroom competition with a prize for the class that gets the most new families to sign up for Simply Giving.  Perhaps there should be a table set up in the school for the next couple of weeks with info on Simply Giving.  We need to take advantage of the momentum.   Display a chart outside of the school indicating what our fundraising goal is and how much has been raised so far.

Kristina Reilly is working on getting local businesses involved in supporting Teller.  Please contact her if you know of any business that might be interested in donating.  Corporate Sponsorship information can be found on the Teller website.    
There was discussion about whether the PTA could raise the additional $64,000 needed to prevent staff cuts this year.  Principal Downs cautioned that funds were needed for monthly payroll.  PTA must be certain if they make a commitment to raise funds that they can actually do so.  It is important to be fiscally responsible; it is dangerous not to pay for all teachers out of the student based budget and assume that PTA can raise the additional funds needed. 
Kristina Reilly spoke in support of the principal’s caution.  Going forward, raising cash to respond to emergencies is not sustainable.  This is may not be an isolated crisis; we could face such a problem again in the future. Perhaps it would be best to allow the necessary cuts to occur.
Aimee Giese pointed out that the District student based budget does not cover all of the curriculum that we all say we want for our children.  PTA raises money to support things like PE and the arts. 

Patty Hakala asked if we could spend money the PTA is raising for next year now.  She believes that we can’t afford for students not to get the intervention that they need now.
There seemed to be consensus that the PTA could raise an additional $32,000 this year to save the ½ interventionist.  Raising the full $64,000 was questionable.  We can make the push to increase fundraising with the hope of avoiding a future financial budget crisis.
Taste for Teller/Silent Auction
-
Karen Ryan

The Taste for Teller and Silent Auction will be held on November 3rd at the community church on 11th Avenue & Fillmore Street.  Marzyck’s will be involved once again in the wine tasting.  A portion of the proceeds from wine purchased at the event and for a time afterwards will go to Teller.  This is a 21 and over event only.  Help is needed to procure items for the Silent Auction.  Karen Ryan can be reached at karenmaloneyryan@gmail.com.


     Tellerpalooza/ 


-
Aimee Giese

Tellerpalooza will be held on Saturday, May 4th at The Mercury Café.  All communications for the event should be handled by the event chair.  This will be the last year that Aimee and Brian Giese will be running Tellerpalooza.  Volunteers are needed to take over the event for next year.


Volunteer Coordination 

-
Robin King

Teachers have been surveyed regarding their need for volunteers in the classroom.  The teachers do want help from the community.  Please get in touch with Robin King at 12rking@gmail.com if you are interested in volunteering or know of someone else who is.  We welcome members of the community to volunteer in addition to Teller parents.  

The following committees are in need of volunteers!

Mind, Body, Wellness Committee is looking for coordinators for the PEAK after school program 
Technology Committee is in need of a graphic designer to produce artwork for the Teller web site

Social
 Committee 



Halloween Carnival Update
 
-
Gretchen Swari

The Halloween Carnival will take place on Saturday, October 20th from 2:00 – 5:30.  Brian Giese will be heading up the Haunted House and is looking for volunteers to help.  He can be reached at bugfrog.com.

· CSC (Collaborative School Committee)
-
Pam Paulien, J.B. Maroncelli
Report
The Collaborative School Committee 
is a group made up of parents, teachers, school staff and the principal.  Parent representatives serve on the CSC for a term of 2 years.  The committee works to determine how to allocate the school budget.  The CSC by-laws call for a parent constituency meeting.  A meeting will be held off-site on October 29th.  CSC meetings are public – all are welcome to attend.  The CSC needs community input in order to do a good job.  As time at meetings is limited, all comments and questions will be collected on note cards to be reviewed by the committee.
Due to lower enrollment than predicted for the 2012 – 2013 school year, the school budget has a shortfall of $64,000.  As a result, cuts will have to be made.  At the CSC meeting held earlier today, the CSC considered 4 scenarios and chose the one which they felt would have the least impact on our students.  The first scenario was of a 4th/5th grade split.  This would create larger class sizes without additional para assistance. The second scenario was to reduce 5th grade to two classes instead of three.   This would create larger classes but there would be 6 additional para hours per day.  There are a high number of highly gifted and talented students at this level.  Larger class sizes would negatively impact them.  The third scenario was of a 1st /2nd grade split.  There would be 5 additional para hours per day, creating a 14 to 1 student to teacher ratio.   Learning to read is crucial for this group and there was concern that larger class sizes would negatively impact this.  The last scenario – the one that was chosen by the CSC – was to reduce intervention and art by one half each.  It was decided that this option would have the least impact on students; it would have no impact on class size.  The downside of this option is the potential loss of support for young kids in need of help with reading development.
· Principal’s Report
              

-
Principal Jessica Downs
Thanks for taking part in this meeting – your voices are important. Our greatest priority at Teller is that every child should be college and career ready when they leave us.  We need to determine what our community values are.  Some events will be planned in October so that we can come together to understand the SPF (School Performance Framework).  Another priority is to understand the Common Core State Standards.  We will be switching over to this from the Colorado State Standards.  A morning coffee as well as two evening community meetings will be held in October.  We have not yet talked about instruction and learning.  I would like to do that.  Then we need to determine our values as a community.  We must put our money where our priorities are.  We must be good models to our kids, listen and respect each other’s time.  The SPF rating will be out next week.  We have an embarrassment of riches here at Teller.  We are very fortunate to only have to cut ½ intervention, ½ art.
Jessica Crofts commented that tough decisions had to be made and as a result there were strong feelings that have divided the community.  We must think realistically.  Though we may not all be able to get what we want, Teller is a good school and we must support its leader.

Cathy Boies remarked that we must let the leaders lead - trust the CSC and the Principal to make decisions for the school and support the decisions that are made.  She urged all to vote Yes on 3A and 3B to increase funding for education.  These will be discussed at next month’s PTA meeting.
Announcements:
September 21

-
Picture Day
October 2

-
CSC Meeting (5:30 – 7:00)

October 16  

-
PTA Meeting (6:10 – 7:30)
October 20

-
Halloween Carnival (2:00 pm – 5:30 pm)

October 25, 26
-
No School
November 3

-
Taste for Teller/Silent Auction

November 6

-
Election Day Bake Sale
May 4


-
Tellerpalooza
Reminders:
	· Join the Teller PTA Yahoo! Group!
	· Subscribe to PTA Google Calendar!

	· Buy your grocery cards!
	· Join Simply Giving!

	· Join the Teller Community Loop Yahoo! Group!
	· Teller Directory is now available!
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